## Office of County Commissioners July 6, 2021 Gillette, WY

## Directors Workshop

The Campbell County Board of Commissioners met for a Directors Workshop, Monday, July 6, 2021 at 1:30 PM.

Present were Rusty Bell, Colleen Faber, Bob Maul, DG Reardon, Del Shelstad, Commissioners; Susan F. Saunders, County Clerk; Carol Seeger, Commissioners Administrative Director; Sean Brown, Deputy County Attorney; Brandy Elder, HR Director; Kevin Geis, Road and Bridge Director; Dwayne Dillinger, Parks and Recreation Director and Matt Olsen, Public Works Director.

Discussion was held on position vacancy justifications for CAM-PLEX, Children's Developmental Services, Commissioners Office, Parks and Recreation, Public Works, Public Health, Road and Bridge and the Treasurer's Office.

Discussion was held on the county property list.

Matt Olsen provided an update on the Parking Garage project.

Carol Seeger provided information on the NACO Meeting, Campbell County hosting the WACO meeting in September, an invitation to the Wyoming Mining Association Convention, College Scholarships and the fuel at the airport.

Brandy Elder updated the Commissioners on changing the property insurance to Travelers Insurance and reminded them of the County Picnic and Service awards.

Kevin Geis provided updates on the 20/22 CMAQ application, the light at Wyodak and the equipment being used for fires.

Chairman Maul arrived at the meeting at 3:20 PM.

A workshop was held with Energy Capital Economic Development.

A workshop was held with Campbell County Health.

There being no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM.

Susan F. Saunders, Clerk

Board of County Commissioners

Bob Maul, Chairman

Board of County Commissioners